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Driven by the vision to create a better everyday life for the many people, IKEA ensures that we are 
committed to human rights in all our business activities, across the value chain and in the 
communities in which we operate. We are committed to meeting our responsibility to respect 
human rights, in accordance with the United Nations Guiding Principles on Business and Human 
Rights (UNGPs), the Children’s Rights and Business Principles , the OECD Guidelines for 
Multinational Enterprises and the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs). Human rights violations 
have no place in our operations, business decisions or in our value chain. 

We work actively to ensure that our commitment to operating with respect for human rights is 
integrated into our company policies, processes, and ways of working. Through human rights due 
diligence procedures, we continuously strengthen our efforts to identify, assess, and take action on 
the human rights impacts of our business activities and relationships.  

We demand the same high standard of responsible behaviour from our suppliers and business 
partners. The minimum expectations we place on our business relationships are found in the IKEA 
supplier code of conduct IWAY and in the IKEA franchisee code of conduct IConduct. Both IWAY 
and IConduct are based on internationally recognised standards and principles, such as the UNGPs, 
the Ten Principles of the UN Global Compact, the ILO Centenary Declaration for the Future of Work, 
ILO labour standards and many others. 

IWAY, the IKEA way of responsibly procuring products, services, materials and components, is our 
supplier code of conduct. IWAY has been the base of our work across the value chain since 2000. It 
is mandatory for all suppliers and service providers, and addresses issues such as child labour, 
forced or bonded labour, responsible recruitment, equality, diversity and inclusion, wages and 
working hours, among other social and environmental topics.  

IKEA suppliers are responsible for communicating IWAY requirements to their suppliers, and IKEA is 
supporting them in doing this. All suppliers must comply with the mandatory IWAY requirements. 
Our aim is to support our suppliers to implement IWAY at sub-contractors in deeper supply chains 
and create a truly sustainable IKEA value chain.  

Wherever we operate, we work to secure that our mandatory requirements concerning working 
conditions, and social and environmental standards are being met at all times. To verify compliance 
with IWAY, we conduct regular announced and unannounced audits. Any warning signs of child 
labour, forced labour, discrimination, violence or harassment are immediately investigated, always 
taking into account what is in the best interest of children or the impacted workers. If a case is 
confirmed, we collaborate closely with the affected rightholder(s) and the supplier, to ensure the 
situation is meaningfully remediated. 
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https://www.ikea.com/global/en/our-business/how-we-work/iway-our-supplier-code-of-conduct/
https://www.ikea.com/global/en/our-business/how-we-work/iway-our-supplier-code-of-conduct/
https://www.ikea.com/global/en/images/I_Conduct_8e0238a5b1.pdf
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